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March 16, 2023 
 
Kevin McKinnon 
Interim Commissioner 
Minnesota Department of Employment and Economic Development  
1st National Bank Building  
332 Minnesota Street, Suite E-200  
Saint Paul, MN, 55101-1351 
 
Dear Interim Commissioner McKinnon: 
 
Attached with this letter is Mayo Clinic’s certification of qualified expenditures of the medical business entity 
for the Destination Medical Center (DMC) initiative from January 1, 2022, to December 31, 2022. The amount of 
qualified investment is approximately $172.6 million. This figure represents Mayo Clinic’s largest-ever annual 
investment and is a strong signal of our commitment to further solidify Rochester, Olmsted County and the 
state of Minnesota as a global destination medical center.  
 
In 2022, major projects included the ongoing construction of the Anna-Maria and Stephen Kellen Building in 
downtown Rochester’s Discovery Square and the expansion of the Mayo Clinic Proton Beam Therapy Program. 
Through 2022, our cumulative DMC investment totaled more than $934.7 million. A significant share of these 
investments would not be possible without the community infrastructure investments enabled by the unique 
public resources of the DMC initiative.  
 
Looking back on 2022, I am grateful for our hard-working staff in Minnesota and across the globe, who have put 
the needs of the patient first and sustained Mayo Clinic as a beacon of hope and healing. Last year, our Mayo 
Clinic teams served about 1.4 million patients from nearly 130 countries. In recognition of staff excellence, 
Mayo Clinic made unprecedented investments in our employees in 2022. Additionally, we remained focused on 
addressing pressing needs in our community, forging innovative partnerships to tackle social determinants of 
health, and strengthening the health and vibrancy of the DMC district that surrounds our downtown campus. 
 
Looking ahead, we are confident that Mayo Clinic’s Bold. Forward. strategy has positioned us to lead the 
transformation of health care, including the transformation of physical health care infrastructure through the 
construction of new physical spaces in downtown Rochester. Through thoughtful, connected physical and 
digital frameworks, Mayo Clinic has the potential to make health care better integrated and more seamless for 
our patients. The DMC initiative is an integral partner in achieving this goal and facilitating and supporting the 
future of health care.  
 
Together, I trust these examples demonstrate Mayo Clinic’s dedication to our patients, our staff, and the places 
where we live and work. We look forward to maintaining our ongoing DMC partnership with the city of 
Rochester, Olmsted County and the state of Minnesota.  
 
Thank you,   

 
Christina Zorn, J.D.  
Chief Administrative Officer 
Mayo Clinic 


